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LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS 

No.16 of 2023  

TOWN BRIDGE MAINTENANCE WORKS 

 

1. Mariners are advised that maintenance works to the Weymouth Town Bridge will commence 

from 25th September and are anticipated to run until 30th November. The works are scheduled 

to be conducted during weekdays but may include some Saturdays as work progresses. 

 

2. While the works are being conducted there will only be three lifts per day Monday to Friday, on 

the following schedule: 

 

08:00 Full Lift 

12:00 Single Leaf Lift 

18:00 Full Lift 

 

3. All bridge lifts will need to be pre-booked by 16:00hrs on the previous day, by contacting the 

Harbour Office either by phone on 01305 838423 or on VHF Channel 12. 

 

4. Weekend bridge lifts will operate to the usual schedule. 

 

5. This notice will self-cancel on completion of the works. 

 

6. Owners, Agents, Charterers, Marinas, Yacht Clubs, Recreational Sailing Organisations and 

Water Sports Associations should ensure that the contents of this notice are made known to 

the Masters, or persons in charge of their vessels or craft. 

 

Ed Carter 

Weymouth Harbour Master 

17 August 2023 


